
 
Auditors’ Zoom Meeting  

January 5, 2021 

Milford Township Building 

7:00 p.m. 

 

A scheduled meeting of Milford Township Auditors was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by 

Patricia Stroyan through a Zoom call, the meeting ID for which had been advertised in advance 

in the Pike County Dispatch. Also present were Auditor Sharon Long-Abeson, and 

Secretary/Treasurer Shahana Shamim.  

Ms. Long-Abeson made a motion to accept the minutes of the previous Auditor’s 

meeting, which was held on March 10, 2020, Ms. Stroyan seconded, and it passed.  

 

Road-Master’s Salary: 

 Ms. Stroyan commented that this salary was previously set to $20,000/year, and based on 

the job description, it is quite a fair amount. Sharon wondered if this salary was adequate for this 

job, which is pretty hard and entailed a lot, and she added that she expected the Road-Master to 

attend the meeting and provide a description of his duties. Ms. Stroyan added that although he is 

quite qualified to handle this job, he is not present at the meeting to ask for a higher salary, and 

hence it could not be raised. She asked the Secretary if he had ever asked for a raise, and the 

Secretary said ‘no’. Ms. Stroyan made a motion to keep his salary the same, Sharon seconded, 

and it passed. 

 

Treasurer’s Bond: 

 Auditors commented that the Treasurer had provided the current bond, which was 

renewed for $578, and this bond is valid from January 4, 2021 through January 3, 2022. Sharon 

made a motion to accept this bond, Ms. Stroyan seconded, and it passed. 

 

Public Participation: 

 None 

   

 There was no other business or executive session needed, and so the meeting was 

adjourned at 7:07 P.M. 

 

Shahana Shamim 

Secretary 


